
 1 

 

Corvette Club of South Australia Inc. 

 O C T O B E R / N O V E M B E R  N E W S L E T T E R  2 0 1 5  

Our website:  http://www.corvetteclubofsa.com.au       Login: members     Password: chev100 

We are now getting into our Summer time so let's get our cars polished and fueled up as we need to get them out in the sun.  

Also those on HISTORIC Registration it is now time to do the paperwork for next year's usage. Get everything ready for our Historic Committee to 

make this paper trail as easy as you can. If you need a new log book like I do get all ready to make it easy for all involved. 

Cheers Laurie (KB) 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

FROM THE EDITOR 

As you are already aware last month’s  

newsletter was unable to be issued due      

to a computer malfunction. 

My apologies for this unexpected disruption, 

I am pleased to report that the problem has 

now been fixed and normal programming  

will resume......do not adjust your sets! 

Cost is $25pp for Club Members and $55pp for Non-Members 

Seats are limited to the first 50, so book your place at the next                                    

General Meeting or by direct deposit into the club account. 

NOTICE OF                               

SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING 

There will be a Special General Meeting 

held on Wednesday 2nd December to 

discuss the proposed amendments to 

the club constitution.  The meeting will 

take place immediately after the monthly 

General Meeting.                                  

All members are encouraged to attend. 

Remember to come along to the        

November or December General Meeting 

to get your Historic Registration sorted 

out for next year! See page 14 for details. 
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http://www.foundationshine.org.au/ 

MEETINGS HELD ON THE FIRST WEDNESDAY OF EVERY MONTH AT      

SEATON RAMBLERS FOOTBALL CLUB, SOUTH PARADE, SEATON AT 8:00PM 

 Newsletter  The Corvette Club of South Australia Incorporated and its committee, is not responsible for statements (excepting their own) which 

may appear in any publication of the Corvette Club of SA Inc. newsletter, nor for the integrity of individuals buying or selling goods or services. We 

welcome the contribution of newsletter articles from members. Contributions should be either neatly hand written or a printed copy, or in a file com-

patible with MS Word. Photocopies must be good quality in either colour or black and white. 

Note: Contributions may be edited for reasons of space. The Newsletter Editor has the right of refusal to publish. 

Emailing of Newsletters will reduce costs to the Corvette Club.  For those members who are happy to receive their newsletter via email, which 

means you will get it quicker too,  please send an email to dellter@adam.com.au 

Membership Fees: 

Financial Member 

Associate Member 

Country Member 

New 

$85.00 

$20.00 

$40.00 

Renewal 

$80.00 

$20.00 

$40.00 

Memberships  -  due by 1st January every year 

Historic Rego A $50.00 inspection fee is applicable each year of inspection. This does not  include a log book if required. 

We want to keep you informed, but to do that, if you have had a change of 

address, please advise the Membership Officer - Gary McPhee, to ensure you 

continue to receive copies of the newsletter and club events. If you are making a 

payment by cheque or direct deposit please include your name and the 

reason for the payment.     BSB: 105 900     Acct:  9543 73840  

“Thanks to Nathan for fixing my ABS, he is truly tenacious and very professional. 

I would recommend him for any repairs on your pride and joy.” CCSA Member 

Phone

President:  Laurie Witts      0400 454 427 

Vice President:  Stuart van Doorn     0418 841 119 

Secretary:  John Randell      0428 394 710 

Treasurer:  David Daw      0411 604 927 

Public Officer:  John Sturm     0414 629 375 

Membership Officer:  Gary McPhee   0412 804 811 

Conditional Registrars (LHD Historic Rego):                                       

Arthur Hasse       0414 299 439                                                                                   

Mark Dixon       0412 834 012 

Club Historian:  Gerry Brine     0418 842 099 

Events Coordinator:                                           

Dave Schrapel       0413 621 972 

Newsletter Editor:                                                                             

Breck Falconer       0418 831 473                                                     

  Email:  breckhelen@adam.com.au 

Fundraising Officer:                                                                          

Maelyn Batchelor       0498 187 148 

Merchandise Officers:                                                                     

David Daw & Maelyn Batchelor     Refer above 

Web Master:  Peter McBride     0417 857 153                            

         Email:  robinhill67@gmail.com 

Committee Members:                                                             

Lynda McBride              - - - - - - - - - -                                                                        

Ruth van Doorn       0407 977 864 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Sister Clubs:                                                                                        

Corvettes West, Southern California, USA            

www.corvetteswest.com                                                                     

Lone Star Corvette Club, Texas, USA          

www.lonestarcorvetteclub.com 

CORVETTE CLUB                          
OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA Inc. 

PO BOX 230, FINDON SA 5023 

Ph: (08) 8353 2933 

www.corvetteclubofsa.com.au 
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Meeting  Opened    8:11pm 

Present:  As per attendance book. 

Apologies – Rob McConnell, Maelyn Batchelor, Neil Bailey, Kathy & Larry 

Stanojevic, Steve & Tina Bryers and Judy Beyer. 

Visiting for the first time or new members – none.  

Minutes of Last General Meeting read true and correct: -  

Moved :-    Rudy Rygucki                    Seconded :- Peter McBride        

Treasurer’s Report:  

Balance start of 1st August 2015   $12,205.72                
Cash & Cheques in    $     693.00                
Cash & Cheques out    $  1,261.15                
Closing balance 30st August  2015  $11,637.57 

Other matters – Included in the outgoing amount is a $500 deposit for the Christ-
mas Dolphin Cruise. 

Moved  :-    Catherine Neagle               Seconded :- Dave Nitschke 

Secretary’s Report:      Correspondence     

*   Gawler Swap Meet 13th Sept at the show grounds. 

*   Rock N Roll Festival 19th to 20th September. Victor Harbor 

*   Show & Shine Car Boot Sale 20th Sept National Military Vehicle Museum 
Edinburgh Park. 

*   Dimboola Swap Meet 10th & 11th September. 

*   Gawler Swap Meet 13th Sept at the show grounds. 

*   Garterbelts & Gasoline 2nd to 4th October Tamborine Mountains Qld. 

*   Auto Fest program. Pre 1978 period. Murray Bridge River City Rumble 12th -
13th Sept 2015. Wagga 24th-25th Oct 2015. Bathurst 12th-13th March 2016. 
Tatura Victoria 9th-10th April 2016. 

*   Austin 7 Club of SA Inc. Track Time Motorsport Regularity events invitation.  

*   Corvette Fun Fest 17th to 20th September Mid America Motorworks’ Corporate 
Campus Effingham, Illinois. http://corvettefunfest.com/  

*   Gumeracha Oval Show & Shine 8th November. $10 entrant fee gates open 
8.30am and set up by 10am. Entries close 29th October.  

*   Milang Vintage Festival 16th & 17th January 2016. For entry forms contact 
Venita 82974715 or Roger 0413 616 834 

*   Devonport Motor Show is on 3rd April 2016. 

Newsletters received :- from other clubs have been distributed for review, any 

over 3 months old will be forwarded to Club Historian (Gerry Brine). 

Historic Code of Practice:-  Mark reminded members on Historic Registra-
tion to start preparing for the November and December inspection. Two cars 
inspected with one for a new member. 

Membership:   

Full members     159       Associates   35     Total  194                                  
Member Profile Update forms. Reminder to keep them coming in. 

Merchandise: -  

*   All current stock have a further $10 off. 

*   With a photo of your Corvette Mouse mats $10 and drinking mugs $15. 

*   Jackets (hoodies). Estimated price $65. Cooler bags estimated $35. 

Newsletter:-  Breck thanked those who contributed to the newsletter last month.  

Past Events:   

9th August – Strathalbyn run. Breck & Helen.  

21st August – Dinner at the Birkenhead Tavern Birkenhead. Thanks to Pam 
Hobbs for organising this event. 

Future events   As outlined in the events calendar. 

13th September – Rob McConnell’s run. Destination Greenock Creek Tav-
ern. 

19th September – Kegel German Bowling. Tanunda. Goof organising. 

27th September – Grease and Gawk day.  

27th September  -  Bay to Birdwood for vehicles up to 1978.  

2nd to 5th October  -  Apollon Motel @ Victor Harbor. All rooms booked. 
Make own accommodation arrangements from now on or make it a 

day trip. Please advise Sean if attending as he will need numbers for 
meals etc. 

18th October – All GM day Tanunda oval. 

8th November – Little Hero’s event. Information on the tables. 

14th November – Day of the Dead. White Line Transport. 

28th November Christmas dinner Dolphin Cruise. 

Bendigo  National Convention 25th to 28th March 2016. 

Brochures available on the tables. Garth Bradbury advised last weekend 60 
rooms booked. 40 remaining at the Schaller Hotel. Room rate $205. Alternative 
accommodation for the Quest Central Hotel this is booked out. 

Trip over Jenny and John are considering leaving Thursday morning and over 
night at St Arnaud distance 530 kms. Travel into Bendigo Friday morning 110 
kms. Expressions of interest required by the end of October. 

Web Master 

*   All photos up to date. 

*   Due to external hacking the web administrator has had to rebuild components 
but all completed now. 

General Business: 

*   The President has received a request from the Classic Adelaide organisers 
for assistance with volunteer Marshals. See Laurie if interested.  

*   Chev Nationals will be held in Mt Gambier next year 22nd to 24th Oct. Worthy 
of consideration for a club run. 

*   A more interactive club Facebook page was suggested by Sean Hayter. This 
will be investigated by the committee and report back. 

Membership Draw:  $20 this month. 

Member number -    110 for Sandra Howard. As she was not in attendance this 
amount will jackpot to $30 next month.                                   

Raffle prize winners. 

David Daw     2.   Faye Beer Smith.   3.  Graham Townsin    4.  Graeme Walker.            

Supper :    Organised by David in Maelyn’s absence. 

Meeting Closed     8.45 pm. 

Meeting  Opened    8.15 pm 

Present:  As per attendance book. 

Apologies – Ray Preston, Tina Bryers, Barb & Dale Goldsmith, Helen Falconer, 

Kathy Stanojevic. 

New members –  Dean Donovan 

Minutes of Last General Meeting. Have not been published as yet but will be 
included in the combined October / November newsletter to be distributed later 
in October. 

Treasurer’s Report:  

Balance start of 1st September 2015  $11,637.57                
Cash & Cheques in    $     657.00                
Cash & Cheques out    $  2,497.80                
Closing balance 30th September  2015  $  9,796.77 

Other matters - 

Moved  :-    Peter McBride                  Seconded :-   Graeme Walker 

Secretary’s Report:           Correspondence     

*   Austin 7 Club of SA Inc. Track Time Motorsport Regularity events invitation. 
25th October & 22nd Nov.  

*   Gumeracha Oval Show & Shine 8th November. $10 entrant fee gates open 
8.30am and set up by 10am. Entries close 29th October.  

*   Shannon’s Insurance sponsored “Take your tops off” Sat 31st October     
Birdwood Mill. $15 per car. 23rd close off.          (Minutes continued next page) 

Corvette Club of SA - General Meeting held 2nd Sept  2015    

Reminder:   Club Credit Card Facility 

Please remember that you can pay for 

merchandise and events at each     

General Meeting using your Visa or 

MasterCard. 

Corvette Club of SA - General Meeting held 7th Oct 2015    

http://corvettefunfest.com/
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Specialising in C3 (1968-1982) Corvettes, we can do anything from routine maintenance to 
ground up restorations. This includes conversions to Right Hand Drive and reconversions on 
cars that do not meet current standards. We have a large inventory of new and used parts 
and panels in stock. Any parts that you require that are not in stock are normally 10-14 days 
away, as we place orders to America on a weekly basis. 
 
Corvette Conversion Centre is pleased to announce that we have developed brackets to 
mount the RRS Rack and Pinion steering system to C3 Corvettes. This will be the perfect 
solution for poorly converted Corvettes or if you just want a more modern feeling steering 
system. 

Specialising in Conversions, Restorations and Spare Parts 

*   Adelaide Auto Expo & Hot Rod Show. 27th – 28th Nov Adelaide Show 

Grounds. 

*   Milang Vintage Festival 16th & 17th January 2016. For entry forms contact 
Venita 82974715 or Roger 0413 616 834 

*   Devonport Motor Show is on 3rd April 2016. 

Newsletters received :- from other clubs have been distributed for review, 

any over 3 months old will be forwarded to Club Historian (Gerry Brine). 

Historic Code of Practice:-   

*   Historic Registrations inspections to be held at the November 4th and 
December 2nd General Meetings. Start  7.00pm. 

*   All members were reminded to leave the car parks adjacent to the club 
rooms vacant for cars which need to be inspected.  

*   Make sure all paper work and membership payments are ready on the 
nights. 

Membership:  Full members   161  Associates   34     Total  195.  

Merchandise: -  

*   75 stainless steel mugs with club logo will be available for membership 
renewals and for sale next meeting. 

*   Current stock items available below cost. 

*   New items are cardigans, T shirts, light weight shirts, polo shirts and 
ladies shirts. 

*   Members to fill in an order form to ensure correct sizes are specified. 

*   Orders must be paid at time of ordering 

Newsletter:- 

*   Due to a major computer malfunction the next newsletter will be a com-
bined October / November edition. 

*   Looking for “Car of the Month” contributions.  

Past Events:   

13th September – Rob McConnell’s run. Destination Greenock Creek 
Tavern. 

19th September – Kegel German Bowling. Tanunda. Goof organised. 

27th September – Grease and Gawk day.  

27th September Bay to Birdwood for vehicles up to 1978.  

2nd to 5th October Apollon Motel @ Victor Harbor. 

Future events   As outlined in the events calendar. 

18th October – All GM day scheduled for the Tanunda oval has been 
cancelled 

23rd October dinner Tea Tree Gully Hotel. Peter & Lynda McBride. 

8th November – Little Hero’s event. Information on the tables. 

7th November – Day of the Dead. White Line Transport. 

28th November Christmas Dinner & Dolphin Cruise. 

Web Master: Grease & Gawk and Kegel Bowling are now on our website. 

General Business: 

*   The President advised the Constitution review subcommittee have complet-
ed a “draft” revised document. This will be distributed just prior to and at the 
November General Meeting. Members will be advised in writing of the Special 
General Meeting to be held following the December General Meeting for mem-
bers to comment on the proposed Constitutional document changes.   

*   Neil Bailey reported the All GM Day was cancelled as a result of the Baros-
sa Council.  

*   The President advised investigations were required into insurance coverage 
to cover the club’s Facebook involvement. 

*   The Secretary reminded members interested to attend the 2016 Corvette 
Convention in Bendigo to ensure they book their accommodation as room 
numbers are becoming limited. 

Membership Draw:  $30 this month. 

Member number -  64 for Michael Dellamalva. As he was not in attendance the 
amount will jackpot to $40 next month.  

Raffle prize winners. 

1. Spiro Spyropoulos   2. Peter Bartlett   3. Danny Robinson   4. Barrie Gilbert.                                  

Supper:   Organised by Maelyn.             

Meeting Closed:  9.03 pm. 
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     Specialising in 

left to right conversions, repairs & restorations.  

Supplying new and used parts, ring for availability. 

141 Target Hill Road, Salisbury Heights 

Ask For GRAEME 0402846590 

Goof and Mel’s Kegel Night 
Goof’s dinner was a Kegel night at Tanunda. Which was totally different & 

21 of us turned up to find out what Kegel was. Now Kegel is German bowls, 

bowling a wooden bowl down an uneven lane at 9 pins & the scoring is 

totally German to me. Some of us missed the intro to the rules & origins of 

the game as our party had already started, but that’s another story. The 

Tanunda Kegel Club was established in 1858 & is the only 9 pin alley in 

Australia. The Corvette committee made this an even bigger plus by cover-

ing the total cost of hire & dinner for the participants. 

A brilliant time was had all, a big thankyou to Goof & Mel for a great night. 

P.S. You don’t have to understand the rules to win, I proved that, as I said 

it’s all German to me.                       Article by Peter McBride 

GREENOCK CHALLENGE   We met at Bunnings Parafield and there were about 8 cars when we got there so let the fun begin. I asked where the run 

captain was and Rob was on his way. When a drivers meeting was called we had 23 cars in total and we were given verbal directions and I must have misplaced 

my run map but never mind it's not that hard because us males do not need maps do they Rob. The run took us up and over towards Golden Grove, One Tree 

Hill, Kersbrook and a coffee stop at Mt Pleasant. After the rest break we then set off to Williamstown, Sedan, Angaston then Tanunda, Seppeltsfield and then 

Greenock pub.  Still cannot find my map maybe it's in the mail but the directions were different to the actual run so we did not do our usual U-turn or whatever.  

Meal and club members were great will have to go back to that eating establishment again as service and food was very good. Thanks Rob, now where is my 

map?  Article by Anonymous    (Anonymous…….maybe that’s a sub-species of the Marsupial family?) 
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Well the October long weekend has come and gone already, 4 days can go quick when you’re not at work! 
I started organising in January, thinking I had all the time in the world, but October came up pretty fast.  I selected Victor Harbor because its close to Adelaide, and it is 
geared up for tourists, there are plenty of options for eating, sleeping and cruising.  I didn’t realise that the Harley owners group had also decided Victor was a good 
location for a national convention and I was lucky to find a motel that had 15 rooms. 
Anyway the rooms were booked up pretty fast and a few others who were determined to go found rooms elsewhere. 
Friday started with the ‘Black Bitch’ getting up to her usual antics for a club run, once she realised it was going to be unusually hot for October she refused to turn on 
the main cooling fan.  I managed to coax her thru Adelaide's unrivalled collection of red traffic lights and once I popped out the other side it was full steam (literally) 
ahead!  My first good decision of the weekend was to get Kirsty to bring the Commodore wagon. 
A big crowd was at the Apollon Motel carpark on our arrival and 17 Corvettes started the weekend.  Owner Maxine and her husband put on the 2 course dinner for the 
club in the dining room just for us, and a good evening was had with everyone catching up and a few drinks and exaggerated stories being enjoyed. 
Saturday morning started with the compulsory drivers briefing at 1000 hours sharp (well it may have been a bit later but who cares!) Jim & Catherine had bought the 
walkie talkies, and Kirsty had prepared a colour Itinerary with maps attached, what could go wrong ?  The run out to Parson beach started with the compulsory club U-
turn, don’t you just hate it when the council put raised concrete islands in to stop right hand turns!  But with AJ (Eagle 1) & Julie bringing up the rear with radio 1 and 
Me (Red Leader) & Kirsty up front with radio 2 we proved that cats can indeed be herded! 
We drove out to Parsons beach and then Waitpinga beach where everyone enjoyed some picture taking and dipping of feet in the water.  I did notice that Pete had 
some very substantial footwear on for this occasion! 
After a quick trip to Middleton and AJ & Julie being kept on their toes rounding up some stragglers and the occasional mechanical hiccup everyone somehow ended up 
at the Goolwa Aquatic Club on time for lunch, you can always rely on food to be a great motivating factor. 
After a tasty lunch with very nice views across the water, we headed to the Goolwa Motor Museum while others headed back to watch the AFL grand final.  You could 
tell the guy who runs it is a retired used car salesman, it was $8 entry but if you gave him a $10 note you didn’t get any change! 
After the museum it was back to the motel, it was time to see what was wrong with the fan.  It started with me and Jim having a look at the usual things and grew into 
a festive occasion, quite a few heads under the hood, and the ladies enjoying cheese and crackers and the odd drink or two.  Larry decided to call the RAA for support, 
but the roadside technician wasn’t fooled that it was his car, not that he seemed to care, offering up a solution before leaving.  Dave Daw's electrical expertise was 
utilised and with the motel owner joining in the festivities and coming back from his workshop with a roll of electrical wire and a switch in exchange for a cold beer, a 
fan switch was quickly fitted to the interior of the car and hung over the gear shift.  Take that Black Bitch! 
Saturday night dinner was at the Crown Hotel, so after a pleasant stroll from the Motel another enjoyable evening was had.  We had told all the exaggerated stories on 
Friday night so had to tell all the embellished stories on Saturday night.  I noticed that at one stage someone had their Db meter reading app on and were registering 
over 120 decibels in laughter coming from one table.  Not even methanol sprintcar engines are allowed to be that loud! 
Sunday began with the compulsory drivers briefing at 1000 hours and a promise of no U turns.  Anyway after AJ had rounded up the cars that drove off into back-
streets, we were on our way to Mt Jagged wines.  22 Corvettes were parked on the lawned area as everyone enjoyed some platters and wine and the impressive views 
from Mt Jagged.   
After a group photo and stocking up on wine, we were off via Mt Compass, Nangkita, Currency Creek and into the back of Middleton after 22 corvettes endured the 
embarrassment of being road raged by a Magna.  A pleasant lunch was had at the Middleton Tavern. 
After lunch it was back to the Motel, and time for the obligatory Granite Island walk (to get rid of some of the calories), with the usual photo shoots.   
Then, speaking of shoots, it was time for the annual Sean v Kirsty shootout at the sideshows.  After paying our money and being cheered on by a small crowd, the 
occasion must have been too much and we both missed our first shots.  After that those ducks were shown no mercy with all shots after being kill shots.  Kirsty claim-
ing to be the winner by one, how can it be, I didn’t miss any shots after the first one? Then I realised, the one toothed carnie had worked out what was going on and 
slipped her an extra slug, sisters were doing it for themselves, but we both got a stuffed toy to take home to the dogs, I called it a draw! 
Sunday night dinner was at the Hotel Victor, they had set up a separate area just for us and the 3 course set menu was very nice.  Again a very nice evening, we had 
gone through the exaggerated stories on Friday night, embellished stories on Saturday night, so it was time for some flat out bullshit stories on Sunday night, but judg-
ing by the laughter everyone was enjoying every minute of it. 
Monday morning came and it was time for brunch at Rockview Cafe, Glacier Rock, after checking out of the Apollon Motel.  Then it was time for everyone to drift off, 
with Angus coming from Whyalla, and the JELLESMA's and GUTHRIE's coming from the South East having the furthest to travel.  I know that Steve came from Darwin, 
but he did get to fly. 
We would like to thank everyone who came and enjoyed themselves and made it a great weekend.  It is a testament to the great bunch of people that make up this 
club.  Pete and Lynda gave us a small gift on behalf of everyone and thanks for that, it was a lovely thought.   Every venue that we went to was great too, we had no 
issues and the food was pretty good.  We strolled from place to place with 30 or 40 plus people each day and nothing went wrong.   
Maybe we can go to Victor again next October and just change some venues to keep it fresh?                                                                                                       Sean & Kirsty 

Please visit our club website www.corvetteclubofsa.com.au for all of the photos from the October Long Weekend 



 9 

 

GAWLER ROLLER 

DOORS 
 

 Supply 

 Installation 

 Service & Repairs 

 

 Residential 

 Commercial 

 Industrial 

 Rural 

GERRY BRINE 

Lic Builder  Bld 177276 
 

Mobile: 0418 842 099 

Ph/Fax: 08 8523 3070 
 

PO Box 344 

Gawler SA 5118 
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1973 CHEVROLET CORVETTE STINGRAY 
$30,000 

 

Left hand drive, 350ci, auto convertible. Imported direct from 
USA in 2010. This car has matching numbers and a hard top 
that had a very low production run.  The car runs well and is in 
good condition.  It currently holds SA Rego and is ready for 
someone to drive away and just enjoy. 77,000 miles. 

Contact - Prue on 0422 414 686  

FOR SALE 

SOUTH AUSTRALIAN LICENCE PLATE NUMBER “ZO6” 

Price Negotiable 

Contact  Frederick on 0413 809 642 

Again a big thankyou to Nathan from ‘The Engine Bay’, for opening his workshop for our annual peek under our cars. Due to the 

Bay to Birdwood the numbers were down, but that probably wasn’t a bad thing as Goof was hungry, and beware anyone who got    

between Goof & the BBQ. As the cars went up onto the hoist Neil started feeling a bit out of it with all the clean & polished & blinged 

undercarriages, so after finding a can of black BBQ paint his vette got a quick & I mean A QUICK coat of flat black to the exhaust pipes. 

Looked good, particularly when back on the ground. The car of the day went to David & Rachel who had just got their C3 through    

Regency & registered. This is one absolutely schmick looking car, top, 

under, inside, very well detailed, and he proudly told us “It is a driver”. 

Looking forward to seeing you guys on some runs.                                    

Thanks to Dave for arranging & cooking the BBQ & Larry for his jokes.          

Article by Peter McBride 

                              Friday 21/8/15 

Pam arranged the club’s Friday night dinner at the Birkenhead Hotel at the Port. 31 people came along & enjoyed the night, mind you all 

you could hear was Pam & Karen McConnell laughing their heads off (methinks this was at Rob’s expense). 

Anyway the food was very good as was the company. Typical of our club having so much of a good time that some of us left at about 

closing time, as the time just flew by.     Article by Peter McBride 
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AJ and Julie’s                   

Christmas BBQ 

Saturday 19
th
 December 

25 Woodland Way, Teringie 

Directions: Up Magill Road, past the Tower Hotel, turn left at Norton Sum-

mit Road, second right onto Coachhouse Drive, follow this until T-junction 

which is Woodland Way, turn right and we’re the first house on the left. 

If each couple could bring a salad or dessert, as well as your chairs 

and drinks. 

No need to dress up, very casual. If you haven’t been up before, make 

sure you bring a jacket as the weather up on the hill can change to very 

windy conditions in a flash! 

EVENTS CALENDAR FOR DECEMBER 2015 
DATE EVENT TIME LOCATION DETAILS ORGANISER 

Wed 2nd 

General Meeting 
and                   

Special General 
Meeting 

7:30pm 
Seaton Ramblers FC      

West Lakes 

General Meeting starts at 8:00pm, 
following this meeting there will be a 

Special General Meeting to discuss 
the proposed amendments to the 
club constitution. Supper will be 
served at the end of the night.                

 

Sun 6th 
Uraidla Hot Rod  
& Classics Picnic  

8:00am to 
5:00pm 

Uraidla Oval,                 Ad-
elaide Hills 

Live music and plenty of hot rods, 
customs, US cars and pre ‘67 classics 

on show. 

Southern State 
Street Rodders 

Sun 6th Club Run   Run organiser required  

Wed 16th Committee 7:30pm Hilton Hotel, Hilton     

Sat 19th Christmas BBQ 6:30pm 
25 Woodland Way,      

Teringie 
Big thanks to AJ & Julie who have 

agreed to host a BBQ again this year. 
AJ & Julie                    

0422 355 973 

EVENTS CALENDAR FOR NOVEMBER 2015 
DATE EVENT TIME LOCATION DETAILS ORGANISER 

Wed 4th General Meeting 7:30pm 
Seaton Ramblers FC      

West Lakes 
General Meeting starts at 8:00pm,              

followed by supper.              
 

Sat 7th Day of the Dead 6:00pm 
Whiteline Transport,         

1 Bellfree Dr, Greenfields 
Be ready to party all night! Foundation Shine 

Sun 8th Cruise 4 Kids 8:45am 
Hungry Jacks, Everard 
Park (near Le Cornu) 

Meet at 8:45am ready for a            
departure at 9:00am sharp. 

Peter McBride   
0417 857 153 

Sun 8th Show ‘n’ Shine 
10:30am 

to 3:00pm 
Gumeracha 

This event is held at Gumeracha Oval, 
Albert Street. 

Lions Club 

Wed 18th Committee 7:30pm Hilton Hotel, Hilton     

Fri 20th Club Dinner   Dinner organiser required  

Fri 27th & 
Sat 28th 

Adelaide Auto 
Expo 

 
Adelaide Showgrounds, 

Wayville 
Go along and check out the wide 

range of vehicles on display. 
Geof                   

0410 356 356 

Sat 28th 
Christmas Dinner 
& Dolphin Cruise 

TBA Port Adelaide 
Join us for a relaxing evening cruise 
down the Port River. Book your seat 

now, spaces are filling fast! 
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Due to changes in Conditional Registration by the Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI) as of 1 July 2012 

log books will only be signed at the club meetings on Wednesday 4th November and Wednesday 2nd December this year. 

Before log books can be signed owners must present the following: 

 1. Receipt of payment of club subs for next year’s membership (the 2016 calendar year) 

 2. Vehicle for inspection if a new log book is required.   

 3. Current registration papers. 

 4. Certificate of Exemption issued by DPTI for left hand drive vehicles. 

 5. Statutory Declaration required every year at log book signing.  Statutory Declaration must declare vehicle eligibility to be 

on the scheme and detail any modifications that have been made to the vehicle since it was last inspected, if no modifications have 

been made then the Statutory Declaration must state this. 

LOG BOOKS WILL NOT BE SIGNED UNLESS ALL APPROPRIATE DOCUMENTS ARE PRODUCED 

Log books must be signed before 31st December 2015 for vehicles to be able to continue to be legally driven on the road, 

if your log book isn’t signed by this date then you will be illegally driving an unregistered vehicle. 

Inspections and issue of new log books are required every 3 years. Vehicle inspections are available between 7:00pm and 8:00pm 

on the dates shown above.  

If your log book is not signed, notify club registrar with the reason why (eg, car off road for repairs) before the 31st December 2015. 

If your membership has not been renewed and the log book signed before the 31st December DPTI will be notified and the       

Conditional Registration for your vehicle will be cancelled by the department. 

It is a requirement under the new code that the club notifies the department as a condition of maintaining our recognition status for 

the purposes of the scheme. 

    Reminder:   All members are reminded that full payment of membership fees are to be received by 31st December. 

Road Trip Option 1 (2 days with overnight stop) 

The aim is to be able to arrive in Bendigo mid morning on Easter Friday in time to 

register and have plenty of time to prepare your Corvette for the Show & Shine and 

street parade the following day. 

 Thursday 24th March  -  Adelaide to St Arnaud (530km) 

 Friday 25th March  -  St Arnaud to Bendigo (110km) 

In order to book sufficient accommodation early together and for those who 

are interested to travel to Bendigo as a group, with an overnight stop in           

St Arnaud,  please advise John Randell at dellter@adam.com.au or on         

0428 394 710 before the 31st October 2015.  

We will endeavour to meet requests after this date (but may not be in the same 

establishment) however own arrangements will be necessary as the time gets   

closer. The return trip to Adelaide will be at your own discretion. 

Planning to go to the Convention in Bendigo next year?       

Why not join one of the road trips below. 

Road Trip Option 2 (1 day straight through) 

This will be a direct trip to Bendigo on Wednesday travelling through Mildura. An 

underground mine tour is planned for Thursday for anyone who would like to join in. 

 Wednesday 23rd March  -  Adelaide to Bendigo (via Mildura) 

If you are interested in this option please contact Neil Bailey at                   

ncbailey1@dodo.com.au or on 0407 726 546. 

 

HELP UNEARTH HISTORY    I am researching 

the club’s history with the view to writing it all into a book. 

I am looking for newsletters from 1995, 1996, 2009 & 2010 or 

any photographs from the club during those years.  

Neil Bailey ncbailey1@dodo.com.au or 0407 726 546 

CHECK OUT OUR CLUB WEBSITE!!!                       
Due to the limited space available in this month’s newsletter 

many photos have not been able to be shown. 

Why not visit our club website and check out the many other    

photos from these and other events. 

mailto:dellter@adam.com.au
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· Executive Room Individual control split-system 

air-conditioning-heating/cooling, remote control colour 

TV, video players, mini bar, tea and coffee making 

facilities, refrigerator, direct dial STD/ISD phones, iron & ironing 

board, hairdryers, data/modem ports, sofa beds, modern bathrooms, 

queen sized beds, non-smoking rooms available, RAA, NRMA, RACV 

rating - 4 star.                                                                                                

 Deluxe Room All features of the Executive Rooms plus 

superior bedroom furnishings, individual control split system air-

conditioning and heating, dining table and chairs, queen sized bed 

and single bed, sofa bed, non-smoking rooms available, RAA, NRMA, 

RACV rating - 4 star.                                                                                       

 1 Bedroom Suite (Kitchenette) All suites contain remote 

control TV, VCR, reverse cycle air-conditioning, mini-bars, direct dial 

cordless phones, data/modems ports. Kitchenette contains 120lt 

fridge, tea & coffee making facilities, microwave, hot plate, ducted 

range-hood, crockery, cutlery, pots, microwave dishes, toaster, dining 

table and chairs. Queen sized bed, built in robes, iron and ironing 

boards, en-suite bathroom, hairdryers. All suites are strictly non-

smoking. Absolute ground floor access.                                                                      

 2 Bedroom Suite (Kitchenette) All suites contain remote 

control TV, VCR, reverse cycle air-conditioning, mini-bars, direct dial 

cordless phones, data/modems ports. Kitchenette contains 120lt 

fridge, tea & coffee making facili-

ties, microwave, hot plate, ducted 

range-hood, crockery, cutlery, pots, 

microwave dishes, toaster, dining 

table and chairs. Queen sized bed 

in main bedroom. Contains either 2 

single beds or double bunk beds.  

The Best Western Ensenada Motor Inn & Suites has completed a refurbishment program enhancing its 

reputation as the Centre-point of Historic Glenelg.  Our Executive and Deluxe Rooms boast luxurious 

furnishings with quality polished furniture, Large HDD LCD Television, Free FOXTEL, iPod Docking 

Station, Hi-speed Wireless Broadband, Hard-Wired Internet Access & Double-Glazing to ensure your 

peaceful stay. 

We are ideally situated opposite picturesque Colley Reserve, only a one minute 

walk to the golden sands of Glenelg Beach and adjacent to Moseley Square, 

famous for it's cafe's, restaurants and tram service to the Adelaide City CBD. 

The Best Western Ensenada Motor Inn and Suites offers qual-

ity accommodation and comfort enhanced with the best local 

service. Whether in Adelaide for business or pleasure, the 

Ensenada is "the place to stay at the bay."  

 Queen sized beds 

 High-speed Internet ac-

cess 

 Remote control TV with 

Foxtel / cable 

 DVD/VCR players 

 Air-conditioning- split 

system heating and cool-

ing 

 Ceiling fans 

 Voicemail 

 Secure off-street and 

under cover parking - 

access by PIN code 

 Tour desk 

 Same day dry cleaning / laundry service 

 Guest laundry on premises 

Ensenada Motel, 13 Colley Terrace Glenelg, South Australia 

ALL ENQUIRIES TELEPHONE: 08 82945822 .FAX: 08 82943393 

EMAIL: ensenada@bestwestern.com.au 

www.ensenada.com.au 
Owned and operated by the McBride family since 1984 

http://www.ensenada.com.au/accommodation/motel-rooms/executive-room/
http://www.ensenada.com.au/accommodation/motel-rooms/deluxe-room/
http://www.ensenada.com.au/map/

